ALZHEIMER’S DISEASE LINKED TO NEW MUTATED GENE:

Alzheimer’s disease is a type of dementia that causes problems with memory, thinking, and behavior.  Alzheimer’s is the most common form of dementia, a general term for memory loss and cognitive dysfunction serious enough to interfere with daily life.  Alzheimer’s disease accounts for the majority of diagnosed cases of dementia.  It is not a normal part of aging.  Behavioral symptoms such as depression, paranoia, hallucinations, and delusions can also be seen.

The pathological hallmark of Alzheimer’s disease is the production of an abnormal protein (Beta amyloid) that accumulates in plaques in the brain. In a surprising coincidence, two groups of researchers working from different starting points have found a mutated gene involved in another aspect of Alzheimer’s disease: the immune system’s role in protecting against the disease.  This mutation is felt to interfere with the brain’s ability to prevent the buildup of amyloid plaques.  The gene, known as TREM2, is only the second gene found to increase the risk of Alzheimer’s disease in older individuals.  The other gene, ApoE4, is much more common and also contributes to roughly the same risk as the mutated version of TREM2.

When the TREM2 gene is not mutated, white blood cells in the brain metabolize and eliminate Beta amyloid thereby lowering ones risk of developing Alzheimer’s disease.

However, when the gene is mutated, the brain’s white blood cells are compromised, making them less effective in the elimination of Beta amyloid.   This new discovery may provide a therapeutic pathway to develop a new drug to change the course of Alzheimer’s disease.  This new discovery also shows that there is an element of inflammation involved in the pathogenesis of Alzheimer’s disease.  The mutations in the newly discovered gene are rare so it does not make sense to screen for them.  At present, there are FDA approved drugs to decrease the progression of the disease.  There are also drugs to treat the behavioral symptoms mentioned above.

If you would like to learn how to care for this disease or any other neurological condition, please call at 609-653-9595 or 609-463-8009.  My office is conveniently located at 4 Village Drive in Cape May Court House and 160 Shore Road in Somers Point.  
